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Corporal punishment in the home

Corporal punishment is lawful in the home. Under the Juvenile Procedure Code, “[a] parent or guardian having custody of a child is charged with the control of such child and shall have the power to exercise parental control and authority over such child” (article 8). Children are protected from some violence and abuse under the Child Abuse and Neglect Act (Public Law 1991-207) (1991), the Domestic Relations Act and the Criminal Code. 

Corporal punishment outside the home

Corporal punishment is prohibited in schools by the Rules and Regulations of the Ministry of Education (1992), which define corporal punishment as “hitting, kicking, slapping or any other means of brutal punishment”.
In the penal system, corporal punishment is unlawful as a sentence for crime. However, article 181 of the Criminal Code states that customs should be taken into account in sentencing and we have been unable to ascertain whether this would allow for corporal punishment of young offenders. Corporal punishment is unlawful as a disciplinary measure in penal institutions. There is no provision for its use in the Criminal Procedure Code or the Juvenile Procedure Code, though there is no explicit prohibition. 
There is no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in alternative care settings. The provisions against violence and abuse in the Child Abuse and Neglect Act and the Criminal Code apply.

We have been unable to ascertain the legality of corporal punishment in the workplace.

In its concluding observations on the state party’s initial report in 2000, the Committee on the Rights of the Child expressed concern “that the use of corporal punishment within the family, schools, other institutions, and generally within society is not expressly prohibited by law” (CRC/C/15/Add.139, para 36). The Committee recommended that the state party “adopt appropriate legislative measures to prohibit the use of any form of corporal punishment within the family, schools and other institutions” and encouraged the state party “to develop measures to raise awareness about the negative effects of corporal punishment and ensure that alternative forms of discipline are administered in families, schools and other institutions in a manner consistent with the child’s dignity and in conformity with the Convention” (para 37). We hope the Committee will question the state party in detail about the legality of corporal punishment, including as a customary sentence for crime. We hope the Committee will recommend that the state party introduce legislation to prohibit corporal punishment in all settings, including within the home, and accompany this with public and professional awareness raising and education about the negative effects of corporal punishment and children’s right to protection from all forms of corporal punishment, and the promotion of positive, non-violent, participatory approaches to childrearing and education.
